

Contact: Liz Bateson

Tel: Fax: (01524) 582047 (01524) 582020

E-Mail:

chiefexecutive@lancaster.gov.uk

Website: www.lancaster.gov.uk

Your Ref:

Our Ref: CE/EB

LANCASTER

Promoting City, Coast & Countryside

## **Chief Executive**

Mark Cullinan **Chief Executive** 

Town Hall Dalton Square LANCASTER LA1 1PJ

Dr Penny Foulds Honorary Researcher Division of Biomedical and Life Sciences Faculty of Health and Medicine University of Lancaster **LANCASTER** LA1 4YW

09 May 2016

## Dear Dr Foulds

On behalf of Lancaster City Council, I would like to thank you very much for the informative presentation on Defying Dementia which you delivered to members of our Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 24 February 2016 with regard to the ground breaking research being undertaken at Lancaster University. Full Council at its meeting on 13 April 2016 agreed it would like to formally recognise and commend the important research work being undertaken at Lancaster University into Alzheimer's Disease.

The Members that attended the Overview and Scrutiny meeting would like the Council to help publicise the most welcome development of a non-toxic drug at our local university and have requested that all Members and, if possible Council Staff, should have the opportunity to hear the presentation and undertake the dementia training which Anne Oliver from Age UK provided at the same meeting.

Yours sincerely

Mark Cullinan Chief Executive



